
President’s Message
Our meeting this week had Temple Ligon as our speaker.
Temple is advocating, as he has been for some time now, that
Columbia build an opera house downtown on Main Street in
the general vicinity of across the street where Capitol Restau-
rant used to be.  He had many good reasons for our commu-
nity putting money into such an expensive building, and I must
admit that perhaps I am a fan of the opera house being built as
long as the public isn't strained too badly with the payment.

Please keep in mind your veterans this week as this Thursday,
the 11th, is Veterans Day.  I share with you here a picture of
Sgt. Jillian Murphy, who is a friend of a friend of mine in the
National Guard.  Just last week, Sgt. Murphy's convoy was attacked with RPG and small arms

fire as they were moving through an area in
Afghanistan.  She and her fellow soldiers fought
valiantly as she not only returned fire but managed to
save two of the four herself that were wounded in the
firefight.  Sgt. Murphy, or "Murph" as she is called by
her friends, used to be a paralegal in the Army, but
recently was trained to be a nurse.  She stated in an
email to friends that she has been involved in 3
rocket/mortar attacks, 3 small arms attacks, and has
treated 3 combat wounded on 2 different occasions.
One of the small arms attacks she was involved in
was when her group was ambushed by the enemy.
They were attacked with automatic weapons, RPG's

(rocket propelled grenades), and hand grenades.  This isn't something that is just happening to
people in the distance... this is happening to our families and our friends.  Just a couple of
weeks ago, South Carolina had its first National Guard
casualty, and that certainly hit home amongst myself and all
my friends that I serve with.  Please remember those soldiers
who have given so much over their lives, and also the ones
who continue to give in service today, when Veteran's Day
rolls around this Thursday.

I will see you at lunch this coming Monday, so
have a great week!
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Business Meeting
Sterling Anderson gave the Invocation & Pledge of Allegiance.

Football Parking:  Over $500 was raised last Saturday!  Our total for
the season is $5,040 which is FANTASTIC!!  Many thanks to Mark for

securing this property from SCE&G for our use.
Many members were involved with this, and again
we applaud all the volunteers who make this possi-
ble.  Football parking has become our second most
productive fund-raiser, behind Carolina Children’s
Home, of course.

Sertoma Fall District Conference Report:  District Governor Chris
Weston stated that turnout was light and Columbia area clubs had the
lowest attendance in The Whole Wade Hampton District.  No awards are
given for this.

Membership Dinner:  Dan Felker is heading up
another opportunity for members to bring guests to
hear about Sertoma and hopefully join.  The date has
been set for Monday, January 31.

Coaches Corner:
Todd Lewis reported that the USC game was very exciting with
a 35-32 victory due to a last minute drive.  This win qualifies the
Gamecocks for a bowl game, perhaps the Peach Bowl.

Neal Sutker said The Tigers approached last week’s game as
the underdog and pulled out a great victory.  The biggest
improvement was in the defense.

Guest Speaker, Temple Ligon:  The membership was treated
once again to the dry wit and attitude of Mr. Ligon as he gave a
brief history of Opera and Culture as it moved from France &
England over to The Colonies.  Temple brought with him slides

of (I assume) famous opera houses across the nation/world and a scale
model of  our downtown with the proposed addition at the corner of Main

& Gervais.  Temple is a visionary and about had me convinced that Opera &
Culture may even be
market-able in
Columbia.

Sergeant @ Arms Report
39 Members and 3 guests attended.

The $37 Pot was LOST! by Tony Peake.
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